
Kimberly School District #414 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING FY23 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 14, 2023 

ITEM# 8-4 STUDENT HANDBOOKS CELL PHONE USE POLICY  

*************************************************************** 

At the May board meeting, KHS requested a change to their cell phone policy which would be aligned with the 

other buildings in the district that would only allow the use of phones before and after school, during passing 

periods, and at lunch. Use of cell phones during class time would be prohibited. The school board elected to 

table this decision and requested that Mr. Gonzales research the topic further. Mr. Gonzales has provided the 

board via email with sample policies from other schools as well as research on the matter. Additionally, Mr. 

Gonzales will be at the meeting to provide a synopsis of his research and answer any questions the board may 

have.  

 
Recommendation: The administration recommends that the Kimberly School Board of Trustees approve the 
proposed student handbook cell phone policies.  


